Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting November 14, 1977

Eric F. Tenney, Richard O. Schacht, And Emery $. Doane present
Eric F. Tenney, presiding.

Phebe Lewan submitted the Conservation Commission Budget for
1978.

Merle Aborn reported to the Selectmen that Kurt Rowe will possib-
ly be helping him on the Brimestone Corner Road. Emery Doane
asked if the Highway Department had any snow fence, Mr. Conti

of Gregg Lake Road had requested some for the side of the road.
Merle does not have any. There was some discussion about the
Town Truck and the amount of time that it has been in the garage.
Dick Schacht will talk to Lloyd and they in turn will contact
Bergivin's to see what can be done. It was determined that

the fact that the Town Truck is not working has cost the Town
$1886. since March 31, 1977.

Emery Doane mentioned the street light by Mildred Dudley's house
on Old Route 31. After much discussion the Selectmen agreed to
look into the matter.

Tom Bourgue was sworn in as a Police Officer for the Town of
Antrim and he and the Chief tock the papers to the Town Clerk
for certification.

Ben Pratt, Chairman of the Board of Adjustment met with the
Selectmen seeking background on the up coming hearings. He
called the Selectmen's attention to the fact that the applicat-
ions come to them improperly filled in and that the secretary
spends a great deal of her time helping the applicants. There
is a possibility of Mrs. Dik retiring this year and some thought
should be given to a replacement. There is a possibility that
this position might have to be a paid position. Dick Schacht
said that he felt that the completion of the application should
be the responsibility of the applicant. Eric Tenney and Emery
Doane said that they felt that the Selectmen's Office should
provide any help that may be needed.

Pauline Whitney met the Selectmen to ask about a caution sign
in front of her house, the road is narrow and there is a drop
there, this presents a hazardous situation. The Selectmen will
refer the request to the Road Agent.

Chief Craig reported to the Selectmen on the breaks that have
been occurring around town. He feels that he will have a solu-
tion within a couple of days
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